
 

 

 

Family update #219 
 
October 23, 2023 
 
Dear family and friends, 
 

Outbreak Update 
Below is the current outbreak status:  
 

Location Type of Outbreak No. of residents affected 
as of Oct 23, 2023 

Tentative Lift 
Date 

WK Crescent Heights 2F COVID 14 Nov 6 

 Influenza A -- Outbreak lifted 

WK Crescent Heights 4F COVID  -- Outbreak lifted 

Greenview- SL 3F COVID  6 Nov 2 

Greenview – LTC 1F COVID 2 Nov 3 

 
We are thankful that the Influenza A outbreak at Crescent Heights second floor and the COVID 
outbreak at Crescent Heights fourth floor have been lifted. Other COVID affected residents are all 
recovering well. Thanks to our teams for their hard work and the families’ understanding and 
support. 
 
Please be reminded that currently only essential visitors are permitted in the outbreak units, 
including meal time assistants who provide feeding support during meals and emotional support for 
the residents. Other visitors to the affected units please communicate with the unit nurse first prior 
to visitation. To minimize the risk of infection, staff and families/visitors must wear a mask while in 
Wing Kei facilities. Clean masks are available near the reception area. 
 

Wing Kei Village Phase 1 Sod-Turning Ceremony: Oct 27, 2023 
We are pleased to share that the Sod-Turning 
Ceremony of Wing Kei Village Phase 1 will be 
held on October 27, 2023. The project will 
provide 180 long term care and hospice care 
spaces at its completion. All family members 
are cordially invited to join us in 
commemorating this special milestone. The 
event details are as follows: 
 
Date: Friday, October 27, 2023 
Time: 2:00 PM 
Location: Wing Kei Village, 4120 Centre 
Street NE, Calgary, AB T2E 2Y7 
 
If you are interested to attend, please RSVP as 
soon as possible. We look forward to meeting you at the event! 

 

https://forms.gle/ZgAC6e3HmyWhtTtT6
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Take care and stay healthy 
From Alberta Health’s respiratory virus outbreak report, there are close to 100 care facilities on 
COVID outbreak in Calgary at present. We strongly encourage families and visitors to receive the flu 
vaccine and the new COVID vaccine to minimize the risk of infection. If you experience any 
symptoms, even very mild, please delay your visit. Thank you so much for your continued diligence in 
keeping yourselves, your families, and the Wing Kei community safe. 
 
Look to the Lord and his strength; 
seek his face always. 
~ 1 Chronicles 16:11 
 
 
With gratitude, 
Kathy Tam 
Chief Executive Officer 


